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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
May 15, 2007

FIRST MANITOBA PARTY RESPONSE TO PIMICIKAMAK CALL TO ACTION

Dr. Jon Gerrard on behalf of the Liberal Party of Manitoba has responded with positive commitments to Pimicikamak’s Call to Action launched May 2, 2007. 

“This is great news,” says Chief John Miswagon. “We hope to have other parties commit soon. These issues are not new – they’ve been outstanding for 30 years. With so many facts – and injustices – accumulating for 30 years, parties should be prepared to commit in an instant.”

The new Minnesota law signed by the Governor on May 8 – which demands much more accountability from Manitoba Hydro for the impacts of its hydro project, to the Minnesota consumers who buy 40% of hydro’s output – and Pimicikamak’s rally at Jenpeg dam on May 10, are signs of a new power balance to come. 

“It’s well past time for a new relationship with Manitoba and Hydro, and we trust that whichever party forms the new government, it will be astute enough to see this,” says Miswagon. “We hope the new government will not continue to waste costs in fighting every inch of what the government ought to know it is legally obligated to do, and is in the best interests of Manitobans.”

See attached letter.
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